


With regards to the 2035 Comprehensive Plan Map Refinement Project and the 
properties at 705 N Fremont St. and 815 N Fremont St. at N Albina Ave.: 

Under the Comprehensive Plan originally approved by City Council, the properties above were 
scheduled to be rezoned as CM2 commercial, mixed-use.  The property owners of these 
parcels have asked in a recent proposed refinement to the Comprehensive Plan to further up-
zone these properties to CM3.


We, the signers of this petition are opposed to the proposed zoning change from CM2 to CM3 
for these two properties.  The rationale for the opposition is as follows:


	 • The properties in question share southern property lines with the houses at 3519 & 
3521 N Albina Ave., 3509 N Borthwick Ave., and lies directly across a small east-west alley 
from 3538 N Albina Ave.  The construction of a building allowed to reach 6 or 7 stories in height 
immediately to the south of these residences would effectively constitute a de-facto 
condemnation of these properties, towering over them and blocking out the sun permanently.  
This construction would be ruinous to the owners and families living in these residences, 
causing financial and psychological hardship.


	 • The city’s own Mixed Use Zones Project document (https://www.portlandoregon.gov/
bps/article/509165) describes the existing CM2 zoning as “intended to … complement the 
scale of surrounding residentially zoned areas.”  Whereas CM3 zoning is intended to be larger 
than those allowed in residential zones.  As these properties directly adjoin several residential 
properties, the scale of CM3 is altogether inappropriate for this location.


	 • Fremont street in this area may not be able to support the traffic generated by the four 
major construction projects already ongoing on the opposite side of the street.  The safety 
impact of more construction near the Boise-Eliot school is directly in opposition to the Vision 
Zero plan the city is following.


	 • The property on 705 N Fremont currently contains L. Roy Gardens, a diverse low-
income community which would almost certainly be displaced by development.  This counters 
the city’s own mission to provide inclusive mixed housing to its residents.


	 • Fremont street also currently serves as a buffer between the residentially zoned land 
to the north and the commercial property to the south, effectively stepping down to the 
residential heights.  Allowing aggressively large zoning to jump the street and abut residential 
property would invalidate this function.  Even CM2 in this case is a dramatic up-zoning for the 
north side of Fremont.


We, the residents of this neighborhood feel such aggressive zoning immediately adjacent to 
our homes constitutes a de-facto action of eminent domain on behalf of the city, and ask the 
City Council to prevent such aggressive and detrimental action.


Thank you for taking the time to consider these comments and supporting this petition asking 
that the zoning of the two properties on the northwest and northeast corners of N Fremont and 
N Albina not be zoned CM3.







